
 

Information Technology – Legislative Committee Meeting 

04.06.21 

Legislators Present: Loretta Sullivan, Tracy Monell, Cliff Balliet, and Martha Sauerbrey 

Staff Present: Douglas Camin, CIO, Drew Griffin, Deputy Director, and Sue Haskett, ISO 

 

1. Review of budget status and financial news – no news to report here 

 

2. Information Security Officer Report –  

 

 From the audit:  Working with Mike Bidwell on the software (Best Keystone 600n) to get 

that up and running.  This software will keep track of the keys and assigning access 

levels for all the keys issued to the county employees. 

 Started RFP for penetration testing 

 Review of the Malicious Domain Blocking and Reporting service (free) that prevents IT 

systems from connecting to harmful web domains, known malware, ransomware, 

phishing and other cyber threats.  It is a weekly report. 

 Between March 28 - April 3 there was a high number of phishing attempts (38,325). 

 

3. Resolution – Fund Full-Time IT Admin Position – Resolution submitted with funding sources 

listed for the salary in 2021. 

 

4. Shared services – updates – Village of Waverly network migration completed. Work being 

planned for Village of Owego, potential new agreement with Town of Candor.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: Drew E. Griffin, Deputy Director ITCS  

 

 

 

 


